
Rules for 15th District PTA Election 

May 7, 2019 

4:00 pm to 6:45 pm 

Louisville Central Community Center 

1300 W Muhammad Ali Blvd, Louisville, KY 40203 

 
According to the 15th District PTA Bylaws Article VI:  
 
Section 6 
Each local unit PTA/PTSA of this district shall pay annual dues of 20 cents per member to the district based 
on last year’s membership sold.  Dues must be remitted by October 1st.  
 
Section 7 
Only members of a local PTA/PTSA who have paid dues by the October 1st deadline may participate in the 
business of that association.  Voting privileges will be reinstated upon the receipt of dues paid in full.  
 

According to the 15th District PTA bylaws Article XII: Section 4 

Each local PTA/PTSA in the District shall be entitled to be represented at the fifteenth (15th) district 
meetings by Five (5) accredited delegates of each local PTA/PTSA.  (Accredited delegates selection shall 
be determined by the 15th District PTA standing rules.)  
 

The 15th District PTA Standing Rules  

Representation At 15th District PTA General Meeting 

1. 5 accredited delegates from each 15th District Local PTA shall have voting privileges. 

a. Each local PTA President or intern president may submit up to 5 names for the accredited 

delegates.  List of names must be submitted 3 days in advance of the meeting. 

b. 15th District PTA board will also have 5 accredited delegates that will be allowed to vote.* 

c. Each delegate must show picture ID and current Membership Card. 

*Please note – we found that our standing rules contradict our bylaws. Bylaws take precedence over 

standing rules therefore according to our bylaws Article X11 Section 2 – All 15th District Board Members 

may vote in this election.  We will correct this standing rule at our next board meeting. 

 

How to submit the list of delegates 

The list should be submitted to  KY15thDistrictPTA@gmail.com by May 3rd.  If you are unable to e-mail 

please call Autumn at 502-718-2590.If you have additional questions or your PTA member has lost their 

membership card and you do not have additional cards – please contact Autumn at 502-718-2590 or at 

15thdistrictpta.president@gmail.com 
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Voting Details: 

Date:  May 7, 2019 

Time:  4:00 pm to 6:45 pm 

Location:  Louisville Central Community Center located at 1300 W Muhammad Ali Blvd, Louisville, KY 

40203.  Parking is available in front of the building and parking lot behind. 

Once inside the building in the main lobby – there will be signs to let you know where the voting table is 

located it. 

Requirements to vote: 

• Accredited Delegate submitted by PTA President or Intern President by May 3rd Deadline 

to KY15thDistrictPTA@gmail.com or called into Autumn at 502-718-2590. 

• Picture ID 

• Current Membership Card 

Each accredited delegate will sign in and will receive a ballot and a space to complete the ballot.  The 

delegate will be returned to the voting table to turn in ballot. 

The 15th District PTA banquet will be occurring at the same location starting at 6:00 pm.  There will be 

student performances in the main lobby.  We ask that you not disturb the performances.   

If you are attending the banquet – please feel free to vote and stay until the banquet doors open and 

enjoy our student performances. 

 

Additional Rules & Considerations 

A person may not display campaign material, post signs, ask, solicit, or in any manner try to induce or 

persuade a vote within the Louisville Central Community Center, the property, or within the parking lots 

marked off for parking for the banquet.  If anyone is found doing this – they will be asked to leave the 

property regardless if they have voted or purchased a ticket to the banquet. 

Remember this is a vote for the next leaders of the 15th District PTA and all the candidates are seeking a 

volunteer position to help our district grow and support our local PTA.  Please refrain from criticizing any 

candidates, this includes online.  

 

Results 

The voting will be closed at 6:45 pm and the three designated tellers will count the votes.  The election 

results will be announced during the 15th District PTA Banquet.  Those elected officers will also be 

installed during the banquet. 

Please see our website for frequently asked questions and more information.  If you still have questions 

– please contact Autumn Neagle at 502-718-2590 or by e-mail at  15thdistrictpta.president@gmail.com 
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